Hooper Irrigation Company
P.O. Box 184
Hooper, UT 84315
Phone 801) 985-8429 Fax 801)985-3556
Email: HooperlrrigationCo @ msn.com

Board of Directors:
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December 18, 2015

Blue Acres Subdivision
Romney Buck, Developer
4115 W 2550 S

Ogden, Utah 84401

Re: Hooper Irrigation Canal
Dear Romney:

In order to receive final approval for construction on Blue Acres Subdivision, the Board
of Directors for Hooper Irrigation made a requirement that a fence be constructed
around our canal located next to Blue Acres Phase 4. This was to provide safety and
security for the canal and residents. Upon further review, the Board of Directors have
determined that a fence would be inadequate and therefore voted to require that the
canal be piped in to provide adequate security for the unobstructed flow of the canal
and also safety for residents of the adjacent homes. Hooper Irrigation will be reporting
the desire for this requirement to Weber County.

Hooper Irrigation is willing to give their final approval for the subdivision prior to the
canal being piped in on the condition that an escrow account is set up to ensure that
construction will be completed in a timely manner. Hooper Irrigation will also accept
water shares on escrow, from Hooper Irrigation or Wilson Irrigation. Those shares can
be released back to the owner, once the canal is piped in. The shares can also still be
utilized by the owner, while in escrow. If you have questions, please contact our office at
(801)985-8429, or any of our Directors.

Sincerely,

Board of Directors
Hooper Irrigation Company



